
	

	

Dear	UA	Community	–  	
	

Important	developments	regarding	the	University’s	budget	are	taking	place.	Here’s	an	update	on	those	
developments	and	our	plans	for	moving	forward:	
	
	 -	Late	last	night	the	House	passed	a	budget	and	adjourned.	The	House's	budget	would	provide	
	 $317	million	of	unrestricted	general	funding	(UGF)	for	the	University	of	Alaska,	an	$8	million	
	 UGF	cut	from	the	current	year.	



	

	

	 -	If	the	budget	impasse	continues	into	next	week,	I	have	asked	each	chancellor	and	respective	
	 HR	director	to	host	a	town	hall	forum	to	address	as	many	of	your	questions	as	possible.	Those	
	 town	halls	will	be	held	on	June	23	and	further	details	will	be	sent	by	your	chancellor.	
	
We	certainly	hope	that	the	budget	impasse	is	resolved	by	July	1,	allowing	us	to	avoid	the	disruption,	
damage	and	upset	caused	by	issuing	unnecessary	furlough	or	layoff	notices.	However,	we	are	rapidly	
approaching	the	point	at	which	we	can	no	longer	wait	for	that	possibility.	
	
You	can	expect	to	hear	from	me	with	more	specific	information	as	it	becomes	available.	Thanks	for	your	
patience	and	continued	support	during	these	very	challenging	times.  	
	
Jim	Johnsen	
	


